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There are inevitable developments that will affect our traffi c 
situation. Northstowe will go ahead and will eventually be 
a town/city twice the size of Ely. The traffi c fl ows to and 
from this major development will inevitably affect us here. 
In addition, there are proposals in the pipeline such as the 
proposed Mereham development which will build another 
town the size of Ely between Wilburton and Stretham. 
Many objections have been raised from here, mainly 
based on the damage that the additional traffi c would 
cause to life in Cottenham.

As you will see from the enclosed fl yer from the Parish 
Council, they are very concerned about increasing traffi c 
and how that will affect our lives in Cottenham. They have 
been thinking about the issue for some time and feel that 
it is time to widen the debate so that we all have a chance 
to make our views known.

Now is our turn to put forward our views. The Parish Council 
has put forward ideas for discussion and welcomes your 
views on these ideas and any other ideas which you can 
contribute to the debate. This is the time to get involved. The 
Parish Council needs new ideas and/or support for their 
proposals. The fl yer enclosed gives information on some of 
the things you can do to participate in the debate.

***

As well as worrying about future traffi c, we need to be 
considerate in our own use of the roads within the Village. 
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I have heard reports recently about some extremely 
dangerous driving and inconsiderate parking in the vicinity 
of the Primary School in Lamb’s Lane. Traffi c is very dense 
around the school and there are a lot of pedestrians and 
cyclists around – the last place anyone should consider 
driving that is aggressive or too fast.

Please also bear in mind that people living in the vicinity of 
the school need to be able to get out of their own drives 
at that time of morning too. Blocking drives is becoming 
increasingly common and people living near the school 
are becoming increasingly frustrated with being blocked in 
when they are trying to get to school or work themselves.

***

Finally, the Feast Parade raised £1500 this year and this 
money has been distributed to local organisations which 
applied for funding. The benefi ciaries included: Cottenham 
Brass, 2nd Cottenham Rainbows, Cottenham Churches 
Youth Group, Kidzone, Cottenham Roller Hockey Club, 
Cottenham Toy Library, 1st Cottenham Rainbows, CVC 
Swimming Pool Association. 

So next year get your applications for grants in early and 
support the Feast Parade generously – it does a lot of good.

Eddie Murphy



  December
  1st  Salvation Army, Jumble Sale, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  2nd  Salvation Army, Toy Service with Milton Keynes, Salvation Army Barn 3:00pm
  4th  Parish Council, Council Meeting, Village College Library, 7:30pm 
  6th  Salvation Army, Coffee Morning, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  6th  Toy Library Session, Salvation Army Barn, 2:00pm to 4:00pm
  12th Women’s Institute, Musical Medley, Village College, 7:30pm
  13th  Parish Council, Planning Committee, Council Offi ce Ebenezer House, 7:15pm
  18th Carol Concert on the Green, 6:30pm
  20th  Salvation Army, Coffee Morning, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  27th  Parish Council, Planning Committee, Council Offi ce Ebenezer House, 7:15pm

January
  3rd  Salvation Army, Coffee Morning, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  3rd  Parish Council, Planning Committee, Council Offi ce Ebenezer House, 7:15pm
  8th  Parish Council, Finance Meeting, Village College, 7:30pm
  9th  Women’s Institute, Aloe Vera, Village College, 7:30pm
  11th  Village Society, Josh Tidy – Letchworth Garden City and the £150 house, Primary School, 7.45 pm 
  12th  Salvation Army, Jumble Sale, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  15th  Parish Council, Council Meeting, Village College Library, 7:30pm 
  17th  Salvation Army, Coffee Morning, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  17th  Toy Library Session, Salvation Army Barn, 2:00pm to 4:00pm
  17th  Parish Council, Planning Committee, Council Offi ce Ebenezer House, 7:15pm
  31st  Salvation Army, Coffee Morning, Salvation Army Barn 10:00am to 11:30am
  31st  Parish Council, Planning Committee, Council Offi ce Ebenezer House, 7:15pm

Dates:

M&M HEATING & PLUMBING SERVICES: Corgi & 
Oftec Registered. Local, reliable and friendly. All aspects 
of heating & plumbing carried out. Free quotations given. 
Give us a call on 01223 691599 or 07832 261791/07766 
281962.

.........
MILLIONHAIRS mobile hairdressing. For an appointment 
in your own home call Michelle on 01954 201136 or 
07788480239. 10% discount will be given to senior 
citizens on Monday and Tuesday. 10% discount will 
be given to all children eight years old and under. No 
travelling, no parking, no waiting. All in the comfort of your 
own home.

.........
LUMB GUTTERING & DRAINAGE Guttering repaired, 
replaced, cleaned, drains unblocked. Free estimates & 
advice. Call Wayne on 01223 510623 / 07720 146815, 
2 Woodhouse Way, Cambridge, CB4 2NH. 

.........
PAINTING AND DECORATING CONTRACTOR All 
internal and external work carried out to a high standard. 
Please call for a free, no obligation quote for any decorating 
requirements you might have. Trade references can be 
supplied and a prompt and polite service is guaranteed. 
Tel: 01954 230810, Mobile 07717 493723. 

.........
CARPENTRY SERVICES All types of carpentry 
undertaken. No job too big or small. Tel: 01954 200373 
or 07974 062789.

P&R LAUNDRY SERVICE. Don’t throw that old duvet 
away. Save on landfi ll and let us wash it today. Large items 
such as duvets, throws etc are no problem for us. Fast, 
friendly and local service. Collection and delivery available. 
Ironing service also available. Tel: 01954 250658.

.........
DRAMA CLASSES IN MILTON Helen O’Grady drama 
classes for children aged 5 to 11. Weekly sessions are 
dynamic, affordable and fun. For more information Tel: 
01223 208731.

.........
FURNITURE POLISHING AND REPAIR Polishing 
and restoration of antique (and not so antique) furniture 
by a local restorer in Cottenham. Call Rob Ellis on 
01954 250153. 

.........
RESOURCES FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY A wide 
diversity of subjects: A-Z of Health, Bedtime Stories, Bibles, 
Encyclopaedia of Foods & Medicinal Plants, Family Medical 
Guide, Guide to Successful Marriage & Parenting, Keys to 
Happiness, Managing Stress, The Art of Communication, 
Vegetarian Cookery, Young Man/Young Woman – Books, 
CDs, DVDs, Magazines, and Videos. Contact Annette Bailey-
Sargeant, Home Health Education Service, Tel: 01954 
251318.

.........
WILLS, PROBATE ASSISTANCE AND POWERS OF 
ATTORNEY – Michaela Overton Fellow of the Institute of 
Legal Executives/Commissioner for Oaths. Home Visits. 
Tel: 01223 863719. e.mail michaela.overton@virgin.net 

Small ads:

continued on next page



BABYSITTER Reliable and experienced 16-year old 
male living in Cottenham. References available. Contact 
Sam on: 01954 251985. 

.........
K.B.BOUNCERS Bouncy castle hire, Swavesey. For 
enquiries or to hire please call Karen on 01954 230018. 

.........
FLOWERS FOR ALL OCCASIONS Bouquets for 
birthdays, thankyous, gifts. Weddings and fl oral tributes. 
Free personal quotations and home visits to discuss your 
needs. Amy Jones 01954 250818.

.........
CHRISTMAS PARTY HAIR STYLING Going to a 
Christmas party and want to look gorgeous? Phone 
Danielle to have your hair put up or styled. 01954 252460, 
Mobile 07906 419656.

.........
MY LOVE FOR DOGS OFFERS HOME BOARDING 
for your canine friend. I am fully insured, police checked. 
Call Amanda Bishop on 07903806750

.........
DRAMATHERAPY FOR CHILDREN Eating disorders, 
self-harm, bullying, depression, anxiety? Through story 
work, puppetry, role play, and many other creative forms, 
your child will explore issues in a safe and non-threatening 
way. Contact Deborah Evans, an experienced, registered 
and qualifi ed Dramatherapist, on 01223 277276. 

.........
BABYSITTER – Mature 15 year old CVC student. Very 
good with small children. Has attended babysitting and 
First Aid courses. Please call Olivia on 01954 251085. 

.........
RISE AND RECLINE ELECTRIC ARMCHAIR. Dual 
Motors, Excellent Condition. Cost £960. Accept £200. 
Tel: 01954 251837.

WOULD YOU LIKE TO LEARN THE VIOLIN OR 
PIANO? Fun and relaxed lessons offered by experienced 
teacher. All standards and ages welcome. Contact Emma 
Leggate on 01954 204946 

.........
VIOLIN LESSONS. Friendly and supportive teaching. 
Over 20 years experience. All ages and abilities welcome. 
Julie Taylor BA (Hons), Grad. Dip. Mus. PGCE. Contact 
on 07748 118768 or jgtaylor1@lycos.com

.........

Why not advertise in the Newsletter? Items for sale, 
announcement of family events... 5p per word, with 
all proceeds going to charity. Send advertisements 
and payment to the editor.

Cheques should be made payable to ‘Cottenham 
Newsletter’.

GRANTS 
AVAILABLE

Local organisations are invited to apply to the Parish 
Council for the next fi nancial year 2008/09. All applications 
to be made in writing to the Clerk, with information about 
the project and how the money will be used. These must 
be with Mrs Julie Groves, Clerk to the Council by 18th 
December 2007. Applications should be sent to Mrs Julie 
Groves, 44 Victory Way, Cottenham, or be email to:
julie.groves@ntlworld.com



COFFEE & 
JUMBLE 

Every other Thursday morning, the Salvation Army Barn is 
transformed into a busy venue for our Coffee Mornings. We 
have a lovely ‘Nearly New’ Clothes/Shoe stall, Household 
items & Bric-a-Brac. We sell scrummy home-made cakes/
produce and the all important teas and coffee. The friendly 
welcome/natter are free.

Then, once a month, on a Saturday morning, we have a 
huge Jumble Sale. Again we have cakes, teas and coffee 
for sale. Business is usually very brisk and there are some 
great bargains to be had. (Dates and times for these events 
are in the Newsletter Diary).

By now you are probably asking yourselves “Where do 
all these goods come from?”. Well, quite simply – YOU!! 
Year after year, the consistent generosity of the residents 
of Cottenham and surrounding areas have made it possible 
for us to run our extremely successful Thursday/Saturday 
morning events. For this, we say a sincere “thank you”.

The Coffee mornings & Jumble Sales have to be the 
ultimate in recycling. Not only is this great in today’s ‘throw 
away’ culture, but all money raised goes towards the good 
work of the Salvation Army.

For those of you who do not know where to leave your 
donations, the large Green Bin next to the Salvation Army 
Hall is for clothing/bedding. Bric-a-brac etc can be left 
under the shelter.

So why not drop in when you are passing, have a coffee 
and even pick up a few bargains?!!

TOY LIBRARY
Over the last few months the Toy Library has been busy 
buying lots of fantastic new toys. If you’ve not been along 
to the Toy Library for a while, why not pop in and take a 
look at what we have. There are new toys for babies and 
toddlers, new games and puzzles as well as some exciting 
imagination toys. We plan to add to our stock over the 
coming months, so watch this space! 

Planning a birthday party? Come along to the Toy Library and 
take a look at our range of outdoor toys available for hire at 
a fl at fee of £5 for as many toys as you like. Toys include a 
slide, cars and trikes, a whirly rocket, trampoline and digger. 

The November Toy Sale held jointly with Cottenham 
Primary School PTA was a great success once again – 
many thanks to everyone who helped organise the event 
and to all those who bought and sold toys. 

An important date for your diary – the Toy Library will be holding 
its Christmas Party on 6 December. Come and join in the fun 
from 2:00pm to 4:00pm and meet Father Christmas too. 

The Toy Library holds sessions on the fi rst and third 
Thursday of each month, from 2:00–4:00pm behind 184 
High Street, Cottenham, in the Salvation Army Barn. Why 
not come along for refreshments and an opportunity to 
borrow some great new toys for your children. We’re also 
looking for new helpers, so if you can spare an hour or so 
on a Thursday afternoon, once every couple of months, 
please get in touch. 

Email us on: info@cottenhamtoylibrary.co.uk

Ring Caroline Dethridge on 01954 251155 or Yvonne 
Walsh on 01954 201748.





ADVENT 
CONCERT

On Friday 7 and Saturday 8 December at 8:00pm, Histon 
Baptist Church will host a performance of Christmas 
Music, including a Midnight Mass by the 17th century 
composer Marc-Antoine Charpentier, based on French 
Christmas carols. This will be under the direction of 
Peter Britton, their new Musical Director.The choir will be 
accompanied by the organist Tim Williams and members 
of the Cambridge Graduate Orchestra.

The choir will also perform carols from several European 
countries and the popular singing group Ten Sing will 
perform their own brand of Christmas music. The audience 
will again be invited to participate in Carols for All.

Admission is by programme @ £10.00 (conc. £8.00), 
including seasonal refreshments. Under 16s are admitted 
free of charge. Programmes are available from Jane’s 
Frames of Histon and OEC Beauty Studio, Histon, from 
members of Choir 2000 or on the night. Programmes can 
be reserved by Tel: 01223 561635 or e-mail:
info@choir2000.org.

SANTA FLASH!
For three years now Santa has taken some time out to 
come and ride round Cottenham on Christmas Eve. We 
are delighted to report that the news just in from Santa’s 
secret HQ is that he enjoyed meeting so many of you 
children last year he has decided to come back yet again. 
This is great news!

Once again Robert Smith is lending Santa his vintage 
tractor to take him and his sleigh  round the village at 
walking speed so he can be seen by the children. He can 
only be with us for a couple of hours as he explains that 
there is still a lot of packing to be done and he needs to be 
back to the North Pole on time. We are glad that like last 
year, his bell and merry ‘Ho Ho Ho’ will be heard ringing 
out during the evening through the streets of Cottenham.

It was wonderful to see so many people (children of all 
ages!) coming out to see Santa and his helpers. He sends 
his apologies to any of you who missed him, he is keen to 
make it up to you this year.

To avoid any disappointment, we have put together a route 
round the village. It is our best attempt to see everybody 
so apologies if we can’t get closer to your house. If you 
are in doubt as to where he is, open your window you’ll 
hear him! Keep this month’s Cottenham Newsletter 
somewhere handy! 

We will be collecting loose change once again, and every 
penny raised will be donated to the Cottenham Roller 
Hockey club to support them with their equipment needs. 
Over the last three years hundreds of pounds has been 
raised for local charities and groups. Thank you for this.

Some children like to give letters to Santa and he is happy 
to have them passed to him when you see him, but be 
quick to be sure of catching him!

Santa will be giving out sweets so make sure your children 
keep an eye out for him.

Santa’s Sleigh Team,
01954 200854, Nik.

WOMENS’ REGISTER
Have you heard of NWR (National Women’s Register)? 
Would you be interested in an evening where you can 
meet new people and discuss new topics? NWR may be 
just what you are looking for.

NWR is an international organisation of women’s 
discussion groups. Each group aims to provide its 
members with lively discussions, debates and quizzes, as 
well as the occasional themed evening with a meal. We 
also have more relaxed social events and outings. There 
are no minutes or agendas and we meet in members’ 
homes, where you will fi nd a warm welcome whatever 
your age or personal circumstances. Meetings are lively, 
always fun and never boring!  

I have been a member for around eighteen years and moved 
to Cottenham about a year ago and would be delighted to 
hear of like-minded people interested in forming a group 
in the village. If this is for you or you would like further 
information please telephone Pat, 01954 250349.







PARISH COUNCIL
Recent meetings of the Parish Council have included 
discussions on the following matters :

• Security at the Recreation Ground – CCTV monitoring 
has been considered, but it is felt that, due to the likely cost, 
and there being no guarantee that the images produced 
would be satisfactory, this method of protection is probably 
not suitable for the area concerned. We have considered 
as an alternative to fi t a new gate at the entrance, repair 
the fencing at the side of the Recreation ground adjacent 
to the school, and maybe employ a security fi rm to patrol 
the area. You will appreciate that these discussions, and 
actions are necessary due to the mindless vandalism of a 
few. Rest assured that we will prosecute any individuals 
involved in such acts where we have the required evidence, 
so your help is vital if you see anything that we and the 
Police should know about. Report it please.

• Water Supply at the Recreation Ground – Councillors 
have met with Cambridge Water to discuss the future 
needs, such as the proposed new pavilion, the Bowls 
Club, and irrigation generally. A new supply pipe will be 
needed, and the preferred route will be from Rampton 
Road. We are awaiting a costing from Cambridge Water, 
and are approaching suitable contractors for quotations 
for the necessary work on the Recreation Ground.

• Cam Sight – We have received a letter from The 
Cambridgeshire Society for the Blind and Partially Sighted 
asking us if we would work with them in supporting 
local visually impaired people. We have asked the Chief 
Executive of Cam Sight to speak to the Council, and will 
report in a future Newsletter.

• JIGSAW – Community Archaeology Project - A letter 
has been received from Cambridgeshire County Council 
under the Project Group known as CAMARC asking us 
if we would be keen to support this project. JIGSAW will 
appoint Community Archaeologists who will set up, train 
and support a network of Parish Archaeology Wardens. 
These people will work within a Parish to promote 
community archaeology projects, aid in reporting of fi nds 
and work with both voluntary and professionals interested 
in heritage/archaeology. There will be no fi nancial burden 
on us, rather CAMARC would hope to work with us as the 
logical place where a Parish Archaeology Warden would 
reside. We have responded positively, and if anyone 
wishes to know more please contact the Clerk who will 
put you in touch with the Project Manager.

• East of England Regional Assembly – Planning for 
Gypsy and Traveller Accommodation in the East of England 
– EERA are pleased to have received over 2000 responses 
from both the settled and travelling communities to the 
consultation which ran for 12 weeks earlier in the year. 
Your Council contributed to all consultations including 
Temporary Stop Notice, and a new Code on the Design 
of Sites. After analysis the Regional Planning Panel will 
meet in December to consider a preferred option, and a 
document will be submitted to the Secretary of State, and 
issued for another period of public consultation early in 
2008. The Government will make its fi nal decisions on 
planning for Gypsy and Traveller accommodation in the 
East of England probably in the Autumn of 2009.

• Traveller Appeals – Under the Town and Country 
Planning Act 1990 (as amended) and the Town and 
Country Planning (Inquiries Procedure) Rules 2000 
appeals have been made by a number of travellers against 
the refusal of South Cambridgeshire District Council to 
grant planning permission for use of land as gypsy caravan 
site (5 pitches) on land at Plots 5, 5A, 6, 10 and 11, 
Orchard Drive, Smithy Fen. The hearing is likely to be in 
January 2008, and may be held in the Parish Church Hall.

• New Parish Council Offi ces – Due to redevelopment/
sale of Watson’s Yard where the Parish Offi ces are situated 
it has been necessary to fi nd alternative premises. We 
have taken a lease on a suite in Ebenezer House in Rooks 
Street. Further details will be provided in the Newsletter.

• Tenison Manor Area – We are in discussion with 
Persimmon Homes concerning a number of issues we 
need to come to an agreement on, including taking over the 
Balancing Pond in Broad Lane, the culvert running along 
Broad Lane from Tenison Manor towards the Balancing 
Pond, and the ransom strip around part of the Tenison 
Manor Estate. We are negotiating commuted sums for the 
Balancing Pond, and the culvert so that we have monies 
available to maintain these areas in the future.

• Northstowe – As reported in previous Newsletters as 
a Council we have attended many meetings regarding 
the development of the new town Northstowe, and made 
appropriate comments about many issues, not least the 
Environmental and Scoping Reports, and particularly those 
matters which could affect us here in Cottenham  You will 
remember there was an exhibition at the Village College in 
the Summer, which was an opportunity for discussion over 
the many complex issues which surround a project of this 
magnitude. We have taken up an offer of a meeting with 
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